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Meigle December Newsletter
Dear Parent/ Carer,
As we approach the end of another term, I am proud of the resilience shown by our pupils and staff in continuing to deal with the ever-changing uncertainty caused by the Pandemic. This year has definitely not been easy but through determination and perseverance, pupils have continued on and we have made it to Christmas. 

We would like to wish everyone a peaceful Christmas and a safe and healthy New Year. 
Rachel Cross

Headteacher 
Committee Updates

	Pupil Voice
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The Pupil Council have met every Thursday this term to discuss items that are meaningful and relevant to them. They have brought playground rules, welcoming new pupils and looking after school property to the attention of Miss Cross. They are very pro-active and responsible in their role on the Pupil Council. 
	Rights Respecting Schools

[image: image2.png]



The Right of the Fortnight during the month of December has included both articles 1 and 4. 

Article 1 of the UNCRC says all people under 18 have rights, no matter who they are.
Article 4 of the UNCRC says that the Scottish Government and UK Government should both work to make to make sure that the rights of children and young people: are realised in practice.
	School Improvement Group
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The School Improvement Group have been putting Eco back at the heart of what we do at Meigle Primary School.

They have continued to explore the global and sustainable goals. 

The Eco display covers various topics, encouraging pupils to stop littering, reduce water waste and to eat healthily. 


Leg it to Lapland 
From Monday 30th November to Friday 4 December, pupils took part in the ‘Leg it to Lapland’ challenge. Pupils were encouraged to walk to and from school and get in as much physical activity as they possibly could. 15 minutes of activity equated to 1 mile. Approximately 900 pupils from 7 different schools participated and managed to rack up 17,841 miles!
Incredibly, the winner of Leg it to Lapland 2020 was MEIGLE PRIMARY, clocking up a whopping average of 39.1 miles per pupil!

The prize for the winning school is a talk from famous adventurer, Anna McNuff. We look forward to organising this. 

Well done everyone!

Above and Beyond Winners
Earlier in the year, the Pupil Council revamped the behaviour system. The new ‘Behaviour Blocks’ have been working well and you may have noticed that pupils are tracking and sharing how their week goes on Seesaw. For various reasons including making a difference to the school, being a positive role model or for using initiative, some pupils have reached the top behaviour block this term- ‘Above and Beyond’. 
On Monday 21 December, the pupils who have displayed ‘Above and Beyond’ behaviours enjoyed hot chocolate and cake with Miss Cross and Mrs Tasker, the senior leadership team. 
Well done to Sam Woods, Kayden Gall, Blair Oparka, Theo Bruce, Isla Hughes, Emily Murray, Maisie Young and Rory Hughes. It was lovely to celebrate together!

Christmas Performance- ‘Jingle all the SWAY’
‘Jingle all the SWAY!’ will be shared with families on Tuesday 22 December and everyone is encouraged to tune in at 6.30pm to promote a sense of community and togetherness. The entertainment will include poetry, drama, music and Christmas jokes.

I am sure everyone will agree that the pupils and staff have gone above and beyond this year in their efforts to create their digital Christmas performance. Despite the challenges of Covid-19; we managed to get creative and provide an alternative Christmas offering.  A huge thank you to Mrs Tasker, Miss Grant, Ms Wilson and Mrs McLean for working long days to pull everything together into one super programme. 

A special thank you to Liza Drummond and the Parent Council for making up lovely hot chocolate/ reindeer soup packages to enjoy while watching the performance. They are beautiful! Almost too nice to open!
We would also like to extend our thank you to the Douglas family for donating the Christmas tree for the playground. 🎄
Parent Council Christmas Fundraiser
Thank you to everyone who supported the Parent Council Lucky Prize Draw. All 200 numbers were sold which brought in £2000; 50% was allocated to prizes and the remaining 50% (£1000) was a profit for Meigle primary school. 
The winners were: 

1st Prize £500 Audrey Seivwright (friend of school)

2nd Prize £250 Dale Fraser (friend of school)

3rd Prize £150 Joanna Robertson (previous Meigle head teacher)

4th Prize £50 Tracey West (local)

5th Prize £50 Amy Christie (local)
Mrs Robertson has kindly donated her prize money to a charity of Meigle Primary School’s choice. The pupils have decided that they would like to add donation this to the money that we have raised so far for Mary’s Meals. Thank you, Mrs Robertson! 

Mary’s Meals

As you will know, our charity of choice this year is Mary’s Meals. Mary’s Meals sets up school feeding programmes in some of the world's poorest communities, where hunger and poverty prevent children from gaining an education. 
It costs just £15.90 to feed a child for a school year through Mary’s Meals. Until 31st January, the UK Government are doubling the donation made. We hope to make our donation soon so we can double the amount of children we can help.
Contact Tracing- Arrangements over Christmas

The process for contact tracing for staff/children who test positive for a COVID-19 result over the Christmas holiday period will be slightly different to term time. You will be contacted directly by Test and Protect rather than by the school, and they will look to identify all close contacts of your child from the time your child became infectious. 

If they are able to do so, your child will be asked to provide details of any contacts they may have had in school. You will be asked to provide this information on behalf of your child, if they are unable to do so themselves. The information you may be asked for will include:

· Class name/year group

· Dates of attendance at school

· Names of contacts in class and at break/lunchtime for the final week of term (older primary and secondary)

· Subjects attended (secondary only)

· If your child uses school transport, and if so, details of the transport operator (if known).  

You will not be required to provide contact details for close contacts of your child, unless these are easily obtained. As schools will be closed, your local authority ‘on-call’ teams will assist NHS Tayside’s Test and Protect Team and provide this information separately.
We have operated as one ‘bubble’. Your child has been in contact with all pupils and all staff at Meigle Primary School. This is the information you should provide if you are asked. 

Dates for the diary

Wednesday 23 December- Wednesday 6th January- Christmas holiday

Thursday 7 January 2021- Staff return to school
Monday 11- Friday 18 January 2021- Online home learning for pupils

Kind regards,
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Headteacher Meigle and Kettins Primary Schools

   Health Promoting School
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